
Public Notice 

Amendments to City of Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 441, User Fee Policy and Toronto 
Municipal Code Chapter 743, Streets and Sidewalks. 

At its meeting in Committee Room 1, 2nd Floor, Toronto City Hall, 100 Queen Street West, 
Toronto, on Monday, November 21, 2016, the Public Works and Infrastructure Committee will 
consider Item PW17.7, which contains a recommendation which may result in amendments to 
City of Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 441, User Fee Policy and Toronto Municipal Code 
Chapter 743, Streets and Sidewalks. 

It is proposed that the by-law(s) be adopted at the Council meeting to be held on December 13, 
2016 or at a subsequent meeting. 

The report (November 3, 2016) from the Acting General Manager, Transportation Services, 
titled "Use of Pavers on City Streets" has the following recommendation: 

1. City Council amend City of Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 441, Fees and Charges
to add the following new user fees for 2017 where third parties replace concrete or 
asphalt with pavers in the City's right-of-way to cover the costs of long-term 
maintenance, subject to the annual inflation rate:  

a) One-time Paver Maintenance Fee - $55 sq. metre of paving installed plus all
applicable taxes 

b) An additional percentage of up to 15% of the above fee for complex designs
based upon recommendations as outlined in this report 

This report recommends adding a user fee such that any third party who replaces concrete or 
asphalt with City Standard pavers will pay to cover the costs of ongoing maintenance to those 
pavers. 

If approved by City Council, City of Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 441, User Fee Policy and 
Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 743, Streets and Sidewalks will require amendment. 

Item PW17.7 can be found on the City's website at: 
http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/decisionBodyProfile.do?function=doPrepare&decisionBodyId=1040
#Meeting-2016.PW17.7 

For further information, to submit comments or speak to the Public Works and Infrastructure 
Committee on November 21, 2016, please contact the Committee at the phone, fax or addresses 
listed below, no later than 12:00 p.m. on Friday, November 18, 2016: 

Public Works and Infrastructure Committee 
City Clerk’s Office 
10th Floor, West Tower, City Hall 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, Ontario M5H 2N2 

Re: PW17.7

http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/decisionBodyProfile.do?function=doPrepare&decisionBodyId=1040%23Meeting-2016.PW17.7
http://app.toronto.ca/tmmis/decisionBodyProfile.do?function=doPrepare&decisionBodyId=1040%23Meeting-2016.PW17.7


Telephone 416-397-4592 
TTY 416-338-0889 
Fax 416-392-1879 
e-mail: pwic@toronto.ca 
 
Notice to People Writing or making presentations to the Public Works and Infrastructure 
Committee: 
 
The City of Toronto Act, 2006 and the City of Toronto Municipal Code authorize the City of 
Toronto to collect any personal information in your communication or presentation to City 
Council or its committees. The City collects this information to enable it to make informed 
decisions on the relevant issue(s). If you are submitting letters, faxes, e-mails, presentations or 
other communications to the City, you should be aware that your name and the fact that you 
communicated with the City will become part of the public record and will appear on the City's 
website. The City will also make your communication and any personal information in it - such 
as your postal address, telephone number or e-mail address - available to the public. 
 
The City makes a video record of committee and community council meetings. If you make a 
presentation to a committee or community council, the City will be video-recording you and City 
staff may make the video record available to the public.  

Many Committee, Board, and Advisory Body meetings are broadcast live over the internet for 
the public to view. If you speak at the meeting you will appear in the video broadcast. Video 
broadcasts are archived and continue to be publicly available.  

If you want to learn more about why and how the City collects your information, write to the 
City Clerk's Office, City Hall, 100 Queen Street West, Toronto ON M5H 2N2 or by calling 416-
397-4592. 
 
Dated at the City of Toronto this 14th day of November, 2016. 
 
 
 
Ulli S. Watkiss 
City Clerk 
 

mailto:pwic@toronto.ca

